

Montreal, March 2020

To: all participants, presenters and organizers

CC: Julian Taylor, QSLiN chairperson and coordinator

Stephane Lagacé, chairperson, DEEN

Re.: postponement of Library Symposium 2020

Dear colleague,

In light of recent announcements and continued escalation of emergency measures surrounding the COVID-19 outbreak felt across the province, we regretfully announce the postponement of **Library Symposium 2020**, scheduled to be held Thursday March 19, 2020, at the Sandman Hotel, Longueuil (Qc).

As of today, March 13, 2020, the Symposium is considered *postponed*, pending review of options for rescheduling and in consideration of further developments surrounding the pandemic.

At this point we are in the process of advising those implicated in hosting and presenting at the Symposium, as well as contacting all registrants. As soon as further concrete information becomes available, we will relay it to all concerned. In the meantime, we ask that you inform your supervisor, colleagues and guests, as needed.

Thank you for your understanding and patience in this matter,

I remain, sincerely yours,

Deb Foltin, DES